NJLA Young Adult Section Meeting Minutes
November 8, 2013
South Brunswick Public Library
Members in attendance: Erica Solomon (Piscataway), Katie Llera (Bound Brook High School), Sandi Cronce (Willingboro), Sue Grotyohann (Monroe Twp), Carolyn Aversano (Mercer County- West Windsor), Kathleen Gruver (Burlington County), Lanora Melillo (Secaucus), Saleena Davidson (South Brunswick PL), Sharon Rawlins (NJ State Library),  Jen Schureman (GCLS), Megan England (Atlantic City Free PL), Sophie Brookover (LibraryLinkNJ), Irene Langlois (Maplewood), Liz Burns (Talking Book & Braile Center), Katie Bojanek (North Plainfield),  Courtney Nieddu (Ocean County), Justin Kontonicolam (Montclair), Laura Leonard (Hillsdale), Christen Orbanus (Camden County), Michelle Petrasek (Paterson), Sandy Hall (Morristown & Morris Township), Lynn Mazur (Bridgewater),  Karen Mitchell (Highland Park), Kate Vasilik (Piscataway), Jessica Schneider (East Brunswick), Natalie Cheetham (Cedar Grove), Karen deWilde (Livingston), Michelle Yeager (Cherry Hill), Melissa Brinn (Cherry Hill), Samantha Marker (Mt. Laurel), Keisha M. Miller (South Orange), Susan Wengler (St. Dominic Academy), Ann-Marie Aymer (Summit).
UPDATES FROM AROUND THE STATE
NJSL Report for YA Section Meeting, Nov. 8, 2013

Submitted by Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Specialist, NJ State Library

2013 Fall Youth Services Forum "Core Challenges" – Thursday, November 14, 2013 – Deadline to register was Oct. 22. 

Registrations are up to 154, including presenters.
Handouts will be posted on the NJ State Library’s Youth Services page and a link will be provided to this page from the YA wiki to the NJLA website
NJ State Library’s YA Book Giveaway Contest for Teen Read Week™ October 13-19, 2013 – Deadline to apply is Nov. 19
Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Specialist, NJ State Library, served on the 2013 YALSA’s Michael L. Printz Award Committee (In Darkness by Nick Lake was the winner) and has a lot of YA (teen) books (ages 12 & up) published in 2012 to give away to good homes in public and school libraries.

“I know that there are libraries that would like to expand their YA collections, or have experienced budget cuts and are in need of YA books. Most are fiction but there is non-fiction as well,” said Ms. Rawlins. “Teen Read Week’s theme “Seek the Unknown @ Your Library” is perfect for this giveaway in which libraries won’t know exactly what YA books they are getting.”

How to apply:
Two Middle Schools, Two High Schools and Two Public Libraries will be selected to receive boxes of random YA books published in 2012. (The exact number of boxes is not certain at this time but the books will be equally divided among the winners)

Applicants are invited to submit a short application describing why they feel they should receive the books and how receiving the books will help them better serve the teens in their libraries.  The deadline to submit your application is November 19, 2013 via this SurveyMonkey linkhttp://www.surveymonkey.com/s/XJRP5HR
The winners will be selected based on their answers and notified by email on December 10, 2013 and the books sent via Velocity (or arrangements will be made to send them to a nearby library that has Velocity) shortly after that.

Questions? Contact Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Specialist, NJ State Library, srawlins@njstatelib.org, 609-278-2640 ext. 116.

Webinar offered by National Library of Medicine on K-12 Resources and Homework Help on November 13, 2013

This 90 minute session on Nov. 13, 2013 from 11 am to 12:30 pm is designed specifically for public/school library staff will provide an overview of the National Library of Medicine's K-12 resources. General health, environmental health, and genetics are a few of the topics that will be discussed. Additionally, for library staff that assist youth with homework in health and science, you'll learn about the various educational tools that are available in each resource. The webinar is presented by NN/LM MAR in partnership with the NJ State Library. Click on this link to register and for more information:  http://nnlm.gov/ntcc/classes/class_details.html?class_id=649
Registration Now Open for Michael Margolis' GetStoried Workshop: Storytelling Mojo: How to Engage People in the Evolving Story of Libraries
The New Jersey State Library is pleased to announce that Michael Margolis, founder of GetStoried (www.getstoried.com), will be presenting a full day session on how to convey the importance of the work that we do in our libraries to others, such as customers, trustees, friends and elected officials. He spoke to a standing room only crowd at the American Library Association Annual Conference this past summer and has also worked with both the California and Pennsylvania state libraries. For the past few years GetStoried has been investigating what the role and value of libraries in the 21st century is and has been deeply invested in framing this important story at the state and national levels. This program will support the statewide strategic plan goal of communicating the value of libraries.

Registration is open now at: http://getstoried.eventbrite.com
Questions? Contact Kathleen Moeller-Peiffer, Deputy State Librarian for Lifelong Learning, NJ State Library, kpeiffer@njstatelib.org, 609-278-2640 ext. 152

The Makerspace Project: Deadline to apply is December 11, 2013

For more information: http://innovation.njstatelib.org/news/2013/sep/11/new_jersey_library_makerspaces_the_leading_edge_2013_2014
Call for Ideas for the 2015 Teen Summer Library Program:

Theme:  Heroes

Slogan: Unmask!

Deadline:  November 15, 2013

Please send your suggestions to: Patti Sinclair trishsinclair@sbcglobal.net
NJ Literacy campaign –Teach For America/School & Public Libraries
“What book should every NJ teen read? Nominate now - and win a Kindle! http://bit.ly/HFQi0b  #1BookNJ”
This is a crowdsourcing project by Teach for America to identify the best book for teens - as voted by NJ. The top choice will be put in 47 local schools. And all participants are eligible to win a Kindle. While Teach for America values an official reading list as much as the next person, they have more faith in you. The campaign runs from 11/11 – 12/16.  It’s divided into 2 phases: nominations (11/11 – 11/26) and voting (12/2 – 12/16 – anyone can vote on the top ten nominations). The campaign will be open to anyone: teen, adult, in school, out of school, etc. - essentially, anyone with an opinion and a working internet connection. There are no guidelines.  The campaign website – www.yourschoolsyourcall.org will go live on Monday, Nov. 11.
 
Additional 2014 Summer Reading items (may duplicate what is reported in Summer Reading report if one is submitted)

2014 Summer Reading manuals were sent out to most libraries at the end of October. County library systems should be receiving theirs now or very soon. If your library needs a CD instead of a DVD of the manual contents, let Sharon Rawlins, srawlins@njstatelib.org, know. Deadline to order incentives for March 1, 2014 delivery is December 1, 2013.
Hope Larson was selected as the illustrator for the teen program “Unmask” in 2015. She illustrated the graphic novel Mercury, Who is AC? and A Wrinkle in Time: the Graphic Novel, among other books.
New Jersey State Library to Provide Evanced Solutions Summer Reader again in 2014 for all NJ Public Libraries 

The New Jersey State Library is very happy to announce that it has licensed software for one year from Evanced Solutions (http://evancedsolutions.com/our-solutions/summer-reader/) 

to provide all NJ public libraries with free access to Evanced Solutions “Summer Reader” online summer reading registration software for 2014.  The NJ State Library had had a contact for the past four -years and this extends it for one more year. If your library has not already used this in the past, this is the perfect time to try it! This will be the last year it will be offered unless more libraries use it. 

The online software is being provided by the NJ State Library at no cost to you so that you and your library customers can do the registration for summer reading and track customers’ reading progress via an online reading log. 

Evanced Solutions offers free, weekly, live webinars. If you want to try out the product on your own, a schedule is available at http://evancedtraining.evanced.info/signup/eventcalendar.aspx?ln=0 

Evanced has some new additions for 2014.  More information on this, as well as information about on-site trainings on how to implement this software in your library will be sent out in early 2014. 

For more information, contact Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Specialist, NJ State Library, srawlins@njstatelib.org.

Questions for all YA librarians:

1. Would you prefer to have an Upstart graphic artist do the 2016 teen artwork instead of an illustrator? This is in response to the strong negative reaction to the teen artwork for the underground and water themes in the past.

· The Upstart artist could be one choice from the solicited suggestions for illustrators.

· The Upstart artist could submit several potential directions for the theme to go and once the slogan is voted on, members could vote on which direction best fits the slogan.

Please send Sharon Rawlins, srawlins@njstatelib.org, your comments by November 16, 2013. 
2. NJ is one of the few states that hasn’t participated in the 2014 Teen Video Challenge (2014 TVC), a CSLP sponsored competition for teens to create videos that promote reading, libraries, and the 2014 CSLP slogan, “Spark a Reaction.” Each state and CSLP member entity that chooses to participate in the 2014 TVC will organize and implement their own state competition to arrive at one winner per state to submit to CSLP as an official CSLP 2014 Teen Video to promote libraries and summer reading nationwide (note: there will be multiple CSLP winning videos). March 15, 2014 is the deadline for states to submit their winning video to CSLP. 
$275 will be awarded to the creators of the winning state video and their associated public library will receive prizes worth $125 from CSLP and Demco/Upstart. Winners will be announced by CSLP in spring 2014. Full details about the CSLP 2014 Teen Video Challenge and to find out how to enter your state’s competition, please visit www.cslpreads.org.

3. Would anyone who is using Evanced Summer Reader be willing to host a training for other librarians at your library on how to implement it? It’s is very valuable opportunity for other librarians to see first-hand how to set it up by another librarian who has done it. If interested, please let Sharon Rawlins know at srawlins@njstatelib.org. Thanks.
Please pass this on to the children’s librarians in your libraries:

CSLP is excited to announce a brand new partnership with Bedtime Math, the nonprofit spearheading a nationwide movement to help kids love math.  Beginning with the 2014 summer reading program, CSLP will offer Bedtime Math's Summer of Numbers, a companion to the "Fizz, Boom, Read" summer reading program.  Kids can log onto www.bedtimemath.org or download its app for iPhone or Android to get zany daily math riddles - all for free.  Kids can track their progress using Bedtime Math's constellation map and shiny star stickers, which will be available thru the CSLP website.  Ordering information will be available beginning December 1, 2013 at www.cslpreads.org.  It's your big chance to make math fun for kids, so don't miss out!
NJ State Library Talking Book and Braille Center, Reported by Liz Burns 
· Fall Festival. SAVE THE DATE: October 12th
· There is now an app available (currently only for Apple products) for access to some of the center’s materials (audiobooks, etc.)
NJLA Executive Board 
· No appointment has been made yet for a YA Section Liason
LibraryLink NJ, Reported by Sophie Brookover
LLNJ Updates:

The Makerspaces Project is accepting applications through December 11.
Please see the Project pages for full details:
http://librarylinknj.org/projects/makerspaces

Webinars:
Practical Outreach for Your Whole Community: December 11, 2013 | 
10-11:30 AM
Presented by Allen McGinley, Keisha Miller & Beth Halliday
Registration opens November 11, 9 AM

We NEED Diverse Books webinar w/Shelley Diaz was on 10/29; archived
materials are available on our website:
http://librarylinknj.org/content/we-need-diverse-books-exploring-issues-dive
rsity-children%E2%80%99s-ya-literature

Member Updates: http://njla.pbworks.com/Member-updates
UPCOMING EVENTS
Youth Services Forum
·  November 14th @ Monroe Township

YS Toolbox
· December 6th @ South Brunswick

ALA Mid-Winter
· YALSA Happy Hour on Saturday

· Teen Readers/Best Fic For YA Presentations will be recruiting teens.
ONGOING BUSINESS
GSTBA
· Reader Assignments have gone out on Google Doc (use tabs on bottom)
· Each book has 9 readers
· Each reader in a category has no more than 4 books assigned per catagory
· Readers are encouraged to read other books than those assigned
· List has been cut down from last year:
· Fic 6-8    186 (last year) to 30 (this year)
· Fic 9-12  140 to 30
· Non-Fic  93 to 30
· Nominations for Fic 6-8 are closed
· Nomination for Fic 9-12 and Non-Fic are still open.  Remember book must be published in 2012.
· Committee guidelines are posted on Wiki
· Everyone is encouraged to give feedback on process, list, etc.
· Reader Feedback forms have been revamped and will go out soon.
YA Section Information Sessions
· Hold info sessions to give an opportunity for other YA librarians in the state to see what we are about

· Shooting for a date in Feb 2014

· One session up North: Secaucus has volunteered; One session in South Gloucester County has volunteered.  Still working on dates.
· Executive Board along with volunteers from area YA Section Members will answer questions and explain what it is we do as a Section.

YA Section Blog
· Katie L, started a blog for our section

· Currently all posts must be sent to Katie L or Jen to be posted

· Check it out at: http://njya.wordpress.com/
· It has been decided to keep the blog private to protect people in the group
NJLA Conference
· Revel Casino, Atlantic City -  June 2, 3, 4th
· Proposal ideas:
· Conversation Starter:  When you hit a wall?

· Get Up & Move

· Teen Author Skype with Elizabeth Wein Code Name Verity
· Best of the Best with Sharon and Liz

· Book Buzz (Co-Sponsor with CSS)

· Popculture Crossover (Co-Sponsor with CSS)

· What your library can do for kids in Transition

· How do we speak Common Core?  (Co-Sponsor with NJSL?)

· New Adult: how to promote existing collection/collection dev.

· Reference for kids and teens (discussion determined this would be better suited for Adult Services Forum)

· Proposals are due in 2 weeks. 

TAB Forums
· South: Atlantic City, Cherry Hill
· Central : Princeton

· North: Bernards Twp, Hasburg Heights
· Contact Saleena if you would like to volunteer your space or help out sdavidson@sbpl.info
OPEN FORUM
· Sandy needed advice on lending games that come back with missing pieces.
· Suggestions included

· Checking out games to parents/patrons

· Providing a checklist of what comes with the games

· Put pieces in baggies and label contents

· Ann-Marie wanted to know how many libraries carried “M” rated video games and why others didn’t.

· Reasons included

· What budget line is money coming from?  If strictly from Teen/Children’s then cannot justify buying “adult” games.

· Who can check them out?  Only adult checkouts allows adults to assume responsibility for loss.

· A question from Megan came about Developmentally Delayed Adults in the children’s area.

· Legally can they be prohibited from the area if they have a guardian with them?

· Is there a policy?  Should there be one?

· What is your responsibility as a Youth Services Librarian?

2013-2014 MEETING SCHEDULE
The section meets six times per year on Fridays at the South Brunswick Public Library: 110 Kingston Lane, Monmouth Junction, NJ.

Jan 17, 2014 – coffee & snacks at 9:00, meeting at 9:30 


GSTBA ballot deliberations for FIC 6-8 after business meeting *

Mar 7, 2014 – coffee & snacks at 9:00, meeting at 9:30


GSTBA ballot deliberations for FIC 9-12 after business meeting *

April 11, 2014 – coffee & snacks at 9:00, meeting at 9:30 


GSTBA ballot deliberations for Non-fiction 6-12 after business meeting 

May 16, 2014 – coffee & snacks at 9:30, meeting at 10:00


Potluck lunch & open house to follow!

* In case of snow, the deliberations will be postponed until the following meeting.
* March and April meetings will be Snow Days – that is, if the January meeting is cancelled, it will be made up on March 7; if the March meeting is cancelled, it will be made up on April 11.

 

The back-up location for our meetings is the HQ Branch of the Burlington County Library: 5 Pioneer Boulevard, Westampton, NJ. Any changes will be announced as soon as possible on the Young Adult Services Section page of the NJLA wiki.

 

Respectfully submitted by Jen Schureman, Young Adult Services Section Secretary
